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Local

City of Los Angeles

1998 Proposition A and Existing Federal Restrictions on Subway Tunneling
The Los Angeles City Council on Friday July 16 referred a motion by Councilmembers Tom La Bonge and Greig Smith to the Transportation Committee regarding Proposition A from 1998 and the existing federal restrictions on subway tunneling.  This motion “supports any efforts to overturn the 1998 Proposition A and rescind the existing federal restrictions on the subway tunneling in Los Angeles County to ensure that the option of constructing subways will be available to address the significant transportation challenges in Southern California.”

The motion would further direct LADOT to be the lead agency in a coalition including the MTA and the County of Los Angeles that would develop an implementation strategy for a comprehensive subway system. 

This motion has not yet been scheduled on the Transportation Committee agenda.  Staff is monitoring the motion’s progress.

Federal

Transportation Reauthorization Conference Committee Meets Again

The House-Senate conference committee considering the stalled surface transportation reauthorization bill met earlier today in Washington, DC.  In an effort to bring the reauthorization measure for a vote in both bodies before Congress recesses for the summer, the chairman of the conference committee, Senator James Inhofe (R-OK), proposed a new funding proposal.  That proposal would provide $289 billion for the six-year reauthorization measure, some $29 billion less than the reauthorization bill (S.1072) approved by the U.S. Senate earlier this year.

Conferees will formally consider Senator’s Inhofe’s proposal when they meet again this Thursday.  According to an article published by Congressional Quarterly, “Senator Inhofe told the conferees that in his view the choice was between agreeing to a funding level by Thursday’s meeting, or extending the current surface transportation spending levels for as much as another year.  He predicted legislators would find the latter option unacceptable in their districts.”  

The MTA Government Relations Department will continue to closely monitor the progress of the House-Senate conference committee considering the transportation reauthorization bill.

For questions concerning the Local Brief please contact Art Henry of Board Research Services at (213) 922-6976.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

